Angus Council – Children & Learning Directorate

Angus Council Parent Council Representatives Meeting

Tuesday 25 October 2016, Angus House, Forfar
Present:
Alistair Crozier, Carnoustie High School Parent Council


Derek Thomson, Northmuir Primary School Parent Council



Audrey Duffy, Eassie Primary School Parent Council



Patrick Yates, Brechin Community Campus Parent Council



Jenny Baird, Auchterhouse Primary School Parent Council



Caroline Miller, Auchterhouse Primary School Parent Council



Geoff Hobson, Webster’s High School Parent Council



Fiona Gray, Monikie Primary School Parent Council



Tracey Elder, Glamis Primary School Parent Council



Jacqui Williamson, Strathmore Primary School Parent Council



Jenny Lovegrove, Strathmore Primary School Parent Council



Jan Hughes, Head Teacher, Liff Primary School



Sandra Stewart, Teacher, Liff Primary School

Pauline Stephen, Head of Schools & Learning

Trish Torz, Service Manager, Schools & Learning

Morna Duncan, Administrative Assistant, Schools & Learning

Apologies:
Kathryn Foot, Newbigging Primary School Parent Council



Louise Nicoll, Forfar Academy Parent Council



James Shaw, Liff Primary School Parent Council


Kirsty Stevens, Airlie Primary School Parent Council
	1
	Welcome, Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

	
	Pauline welcomed parents to the meeting and thanked everyone for their attendance.
Pauline informed group that Trish Torz was retiring at Christmas  from her post as Service Manager and will be going back to teaching.  Interviews for her replacement will be taking place shortly.

She also informed group that Rodger Hill had resigned from his post and moved to Perth & Kinross Council – his post has been advertised.



	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting

	
	Minutes of previous meeting read and approved.

Matters arising:

Southmuir Primary School  (SCP) School Crossing Patroller – following a survey the SCP has now been moved to new location (still in Prosen Road).  Additional “keep clear signs” put in place to stop indiscriminate parking and additional SCP positioned outside sports centre.
Recruitment in general – Primary recruitment going well, 5 new teachers recruited.  3 full time vacancies available.  DLITE programme going well.  Interviews for Music Instructors taking place shortly which include positions for lower strings, woodwind and bag pipes.

Secondary recruitment – applications being received for most subjects but in line with national situation it is difficult to recruit computing and technical teachers.

Secondary school week – changes will take place August 2017 to secondary school week 

Children’s Services Inspection - review now complete.  Positive aspects to report and very complimentary towards engagement with parents.

	3
	National School Governance Review

	
	This is a national review looking at all aspects of governance of Scottish education.  It is open until 6th January for any feedback.
Short discussion took place between group.



	4
	Physical Education Queries

	
	Discussions took place regarding the quality of PE in schools for girls in secondary schools.  Specific school issues to be followed up.
Auchterhouse Parent Council representative voiced concern over the fact that pupils at school no longer took part in the Daily Mile – Pauline to follow up. 


	5
	Sharing Session – approaches to Parent Council communication 

	
	Jan Hughes and Sharon Stewart from Liff Primary School gave a presentation of how they share information with parents and children via school blogs through Glow and also private server.
Members of the group were very interested to hear of the methods used to communicate with pupils and parents and what information was displayed via the Blog.  A session on the use of Glow is to be arranged.


	8
	AOCB

	
	Jenny, Auchterhouse PC asked for copy of School Deal Poster to be sent to her – MD to send copy.
Geoff, Webster’s PC asked for more information on the Angus Learning Festival – MD to send out draft programme.


	9
	Date of Next Meeting

	
	21st February 7pm at Angus House



